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                                        NORTHEAST REGIONAL COUNCIL OF
             Local 17 – Local 40 – Local 63 – Local 83

      Robert Butler, President   Russell Bartash, FST

    1157 Adams Street, Dorchester, MA  02124

                                                                                  Phone:  617-296-1680

April 2024 Newsletter

From the desk of Regional Manager Rob Monahan:
With change comes difficulty, how we work together going forward is the most important thing for our local to succeed and prosper. That means not only working on our market share through partnerships with other trades but also on the educational side to increase work opportunities.

To help secure new work opportunities to grow our local we will continue to make upgrades and also will be adding to the curriculum of the JATC.

In partnership with the NERC, we will have resources that were not available to a local of this size before.

Change takes time, so I would ask for your patience and understanding to help move our local forward.

From the desk of Reg. Rep/Organizer John Shustz:

Over the last month, I have been working with the council officers and organizers to create a plan to produce new work opportunities for our members.  Work has picked up recently and should continue to improve over the summer months.  The larger projects could begin by the end of the year.
If you are out of work and interested in a job bank call, there are plenty of incentives and per diems to make traveling more than worth it.

I will be out hitting jobsites.  If you would like me to come to your jobsite, please feel free to call me at (518) 709-3691.

From the desk of Coordinator Larry Warzek:  
The 2023-2024 school year is winding down and will be finished mid-April.  We currently have 20 apprentices in the program and will have 5 apprentices graduating to journeyman status with the completion of this school year.

The months of February and March have been very busy with multiple courses being held.  In February the apprentices and office staff took part in a Narcan training that explained how to administer Narcan to someone and the extreme dangers of fentanyl.  In March the apprentices took a CPR/AED and Stop the Bleed training. The JATC has an AED machine in the hall and all apprentices and teachers have now been trained in how to use it. There are multiple pictures of both trainings up on the JATC facebook page.
Anyone that has welding certifications, please check to make sure they are up to date and if you are not sure where you stand, please email Paige Bright at pbright@smartlu83.org.
If there is a journeyman upgrade class that you think would be beneficial to take, please do not hesitate to reach out to Larry Warzek so we can see if there is interest with others.
"The JATC encourages anyone working with its apprentices to consider taking anti-harassment training. This training is free, available online and is self-paced. If interested in signing up, please contact the office."

***Reminder***  Thursday, April 18, 2024 @ 5pm at the Local Union 83 monthly meeting Local 83 will hold nominations and election of delegates for the 45th General Convention that is being held in Las Vegas, NV.
***Reminder***  NERC Council positions for President and FST (full time positions) and two executive council positions (part time) will be elected in June.  Nomination petitions with sufficient signatures must be submitted and received by mail, courier, or hand delivery to Russell Bartash FST no later than 12pm on May 1, 2024, at NERC main offices located in Boston, MA.

Russell Bartash, FST

NERC of SMART

1157 Adams Street, 2nd Floor.
Dorchester, MA  02124

Save the Date:  September 7, 2024

 Annual Steak Bake, Cooks Park, Colonie.

Local 83 Regional Office hours and staff
Monday – Thursday 7am – 5pm
Friday 7am – 4pm

Clifton Park Office 518-489-1377

Robert D. Monahan, Regional Manager         John E. Shustz, Jr, Business Rep/Organizer

Angela Grant, Assistant Funds Manager  (ext. 305)                           

Donna Stoliker, Benefits/Office Manager (ext. 304)
Marilyn Castimore, Insurance Administrator (ext. 314)

